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Beginning with the 2002-2003 school year, all public schools are evaluated on criteria established in the “No Child Left Behind” (NCLB) federal legislation.  Ringgold High School was evaluated on how well our students scored on the Georgia High School Graduation Test (GHSGT) and on our graduation rate.  Ringgold High School did not make adequate yearly progress for the 2010-2011 school year.  
On the Georgia High School Graduation Tests in math, 84.9% of the students at RHS met or exceeded the AYP achievement bar of 76%   In English Language Arts, 92.5% of our juniors met or exceeded the bar of 90.8%.  However, our economically disadvantaged subgroup did not meet that achievement bar.  While the graduation rate of 81.8% did not meet the 85% bar, it did improve from 78% last year.  Because Ringgold High School did not meet the requirements of AYP, you will find our school listed as not making AYP and placed in the “needs improvement” status at this time.

When summer calculations are made for the GHSGT retests and graduation, we believe our achievement and graduation rates will increase.  Our 2010-2011 school improvement plan addresses steps to continue to improve achievement in English Language Arts and the graduation rate.  RHS will receive additional support from the school district to assist us in implementing our improvement plan.  Our faculty and staff members are committed to making the changes necessary to improve student achievement.  Professional learning in standards based instruction is being planned for teachers.  We will be offering our students tutoring in English Language Arts as needed.  More information about the tutoring program will be forthcoming.   
We appreciate the support that you have given to our school.  Our goal is to make sure that all students are successful and working on grade level.  
If you would like a copy of our Adequate Yearly Progress (AYP) Report, you may obtain it on-line at www.doe.k12.ga.us or pick up one in the school office.  If you have any questions, you can contact Sharon Vaughn at 706-935-2254.
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